
CITY HALL CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC 

IN RESPONSE TO THE COVID-19 PUBLIC HEALTH EMERGENCY, CHINA GROVE CITY 

HALL WILL BE CLOSED TO THE PUBLIC MARCH 26, 2020 THROUGH APRIL 10, 2020 

UNLESS EXTENDED. 

THE CITY HAS IMPLEMENTED A PLAN CONSISTENT WITH STAY HOME, WORK SAFE 

ORDER.  THIS ACTION IS TAKEN IN AN EFFORT TO PROMOTE THE SAFETY AND WELL 

BEING OF THE COMMUNITY, STAFF AND EMPLOYEES OF THE CITY OF CHINA GROVE.  

ALTHOUGH CITY HALL WILL BE CLOSED, CHINA GROVE POLICE DEPARTMENT WILL 

BE ON DUTY.    

WE ARE COMMUNICATING DAILY WITH OTHER GOVERNMENT AGENCIES TO ENSURE 

WE PROVIDE ACCURATE AND TIMELY INFORMATION DURING THE RAPIDLY 

CHANGING CIRCUMSTANCES SURROUNDING COVID-19. 

THE APRIL 2, 2020 MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL HAS BEEN CANCELLED AND 

PLANS ARE BEING MADE TO HOLD FUTURE COUNCIL MEETINGS USING VIDEO 

CONFERENCING. 

MUNICIPAL COURT WILL BE IMPLEMENTING VIDEO-CONFERENCING COURT 

PROCEEDINGS.  DETAILS AND INSTRUCTIONS FOR PARTICIPATION IN TELE-OR 

VIDEO-CONFERENCING WILL BE POSTED ON THE CITY WEBSITE AND BULLETIN 

BOARD LOCATED AT CITY HALL 2412 FM 1516 S. 

CITY HALL CLOSED MARCH 26, 2020 THROUGH APRIL 10, 2020 

 

 

 


